
MEMORANDUM 

 

 

To: The Greene County Regional Planning Commission 

From: Amy Tweed, Planning Coordinator 

Lyn Ashburn, Research/Special Projects 

Tim Tweed, Building Official 

Date: April 4, 2025 

Subject: Passing of Sam Riley 

Cancellation of the April 8, 2025 Planning Commission meeting 

 

 

We’d like to acknowledge the passing of Sam Riley on April 1, 2025.  It had been evident that 

Sam had been in poor health in recent months, but we were surprised and saddened by his death.  

We will miss his entertaining nature and deft hand with Planning Commission matters. 

 

We have decided to cancel the meeting scheduled for April 8, 2025, due to a lack of business.  

While there are a number of administrative plats to be reported, there are no subdivisions or other 

business requiring Planning Commission action.   

 

The next meeting will be held on May 13, 2025. 


